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Local governments wili also need to begin planning for electrification of existing municipal buildings.
Electrification of municipal buildings is a way forlocal governments to show |leadership and demonstrate
what is possible to the community. However, with local government revenues under pressure, cities
may not have the funding to electrify their buildings. This is an area where the State can providing
assistance funding while helping to achieve its own climate goals. As such, we encourage the CEC to
provide resources to local governments to study the electrification of existing municipal buildings and
fleets.

Publicly-owned gas utilities should be included in future discussions of gas system transition strategies
There are only a few publicly-owned gas utilities in California, but they serve a significant number of
residents and businesses. These communities will experience the impacts of decarbonizationinthe rest
of the state regardless of their own decarbonization goals. For example, Palo Alto pays PG&E
transmission rates for both backbone and local transmission. As costs to maintain these systems have
risen in past years, costs to Palo Alto consumers have increased. Decarbonization, by decreasing the
throughput of the system, will have similarimpacts to Palo Alto consumers.

The idea of targeted physical system retirements should also be approached carefully. One concept
discussedinthe E3 study is focused decarbonization designed to retire portions of the gas system due
for replacement in the coming decades. Were a plan like this to proceed, and if areas near a publicly-
owned gas systemn would be targeted for retirement, it would be critical for the CEC, CPUC, and the
applicable investor-owned utility toinclude that publicly-owned gas systeminthe planning process to
minimize disruptions to that community.

There may aiso be opportunitiesforpartnership. The City of Palo Altoisin the early stagesofexploring
strategies for targeted electrification in areas of its gas system due for replacement in the next 15-20
years and would welcome collaborative efforts on this topic.

Publicly-owned electric utilities will also he affected

The City of Palo Alto also runs an electric utility. The dynamics of statewide gas transmission system
throughput reductions will also affect our ratepayers through the electric utility. Palo Alto has an etectric
portfolio that relies heavily on wind, solar, biogas, and hydroelectric power, but like the rest of
California, it relies on efficient natural gas generation to supply power when those supplies are not
available. As throughput of the natural gas system decreases, supply costs for gas generators will
increase as well. This will drive up the cost of powerforall consumers and may create reliability risks for
the electricsystermn due to gas generatorretirements.




[t isimperative that thistransition be handled carefully to manage and mitigate these risks, and the City
urgesthe CEC and CPUC to work dosely with gas utilities as part of their planning processes to address
these impacts.

Respectfully,

wcall oa.aicivi

Director of Utilities
Cityof Palo Alto





